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Thank you, Mr. President.

We welcome the high-level delegation of Egypt and the efforts Egypt carried out since the second UPR cycle. 
Italy recommends Egypt to:

· establish a moratorium on death penalty. 
· Fully implement, in consultation with civil society and international partners the 2019 NGO Law and ensure that human rights defenders can operate in a free and safe environment.
· Strengthen efforts to prevent and combat all forms of torture and ill-treatment, ensuring that those responsible are held to account, including the perpetrators of the brutal killing of Giulio Regeni. 
· Adopt measures to ensure freedom of expression both online and offline, freedom of association and assembly, political pluralism and the rule of law.
· Take further steps to fight all forms of violence against women and children and raise women’s legal age to get married to 18 years.

We wish Egypt a successful review.

I thank you.  
